SED to visit Malta and Germany

The Secretary for Education, Dr Choi Yuk-lin, will visit Malta and
Frankfurt, Germany, from April 16 (Malta time).

In Malta, Dr Choi will attend the Programme for International Student
Assessment Governing Board Meeting, speak at a related forum and discuss
education issues with participating officials from other regions. She will
also visit local schools and meet education experts.

Dr Choi will depart for Frankfurt on April 20 (Malta time) to learn
about the local developments in vocational and professional education and
training, and exchange views with Hong Kong students studying there.

Dr Choi will conclude her visits and return to Hong Kong on April 23
(Germany time). During her absence, the Under Secretary for Education, Mr Sze
Chun-fai, will be the Acting Secretary for Education.
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